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Worship or the Week of February 10 
 

Monday, February 10 
 St. Scholastica, Virgin 
 Rdgs: 1 Kgs 8:1-13; Ps 132; Mk 6:53-56 
 No Morning Eucharist  
 

Tuesday, February 11 
 Our Lady of Lourdes 
 Rdgs: 1 Kgs 8:22-30; Ps 84; Mk 7:1-13 
 8:00 a.m. Eucharist (St. Patrick) 

   Lester Van Handorf✝ 

 8:00 a.m. Word & Communion 
   (Sacred Heart) 
    
Wednesday, February 12 
 Rdgs:  1 Kgs 10:1-10; Ps 37; Mk 7:14-23 
 7:00 a.m. Eucharist (St. Mark) 

  Emil Althoff✝ 

 11:00 a.m. Rosary for Immigrants 
  (St. Joseph) 
 2:00 p.m. Eucharist (Convalescent Home) 

  Eileen Hermsen✝ 
 6:00 p.m. Word & Communion (St. Joseph) 
  

Thursday, February 13 
 Rdgs: 1 Kgs 11:4-13; Ps 106; Mk 7:24-30
 8:00 a.m. Eucharist (St. Mary) 

  George & Barbara Ketoff✝ 

 11:30 a.m. Rosary for Peace (St. Mark) 
 7:00 p.m. Adoration & Reconciliation 
  (St. Mark) 

 

Friday, February 14 
 St. Cyril (Monk); St. Methodius (Bishop) 
 Rdgs: 1 Kgs 11:29-32; 12:19; Ps 81; 
 Mk 7:31-37 
 8:00 a.m. Eucharist (St. Joseph) 

  Pat Whelan✝ 
  

Saturday, February 15 
 Rdgs: 1 Kgs 12:26-32; 13:33-34; Ps 106;  
 Mk 8:1-10 
 4:00 p.m. Eucharist (St. Joseph) 

   Sid & Grace Whittle & family✝ 

 6:00 p.m.  Eucharist (St. Mary) 

  Mike Sadler✝ 
 

Sunday, February 16 
 Fifth Sunday in Ordinary Time 

 Rdgs: Sir 15:15-20; Ps 119; 1 Cor 2:6-10; 
 Mt 5:17-37  
 8:00 a.m. Eucharist (St. Patrick) 

  Abbie Mormann✝ 
 10:00 a.m. Eucharist (St. Mark) 

  For the People✝ 

Salt for the Week 
 

I guess there’s no way around it. 
We try to be good, do the “right 
thing” and say our prayers. 
We tell each other to “Keep your 
nose clean,” which is all well and 
good, but it’s not the Good News. 

 
The gospel is not about “us”—but it’s about 
others. The first reading from Isaiah cannot 
be any more blunt—that pious acts are 
empty of meaning if they are disconnected 
from deeds of compassion. As we have been 
struggling with the caucuses and partisan 
politics, our faith reminds us that feeding, 
sheltering and clothing those in need are, in 
fact, the kind of fasting that the Lord 
desires. None of these can be done from a 
distance or by some far-off committee. No, 
they happen when we allow ourselves to be in 
relationship with others, by feeding and 
helping and sacrificing first-hand. In 
Matthew’s gospel account today, we are 
called to be “salt” and “light,” not for 
ourselves, but given for the sake of others. 
 
For Christians, there IS no way around it—
for that is what it means to be Christian.     
 
It’s good to be back. 

From Father John—As I mentioned last 
weekend at Mass., I am humbled and 

overwhelmed by your prayers this past 
month. I am sure the reason that my 

recovery has been as successful as it is, 
is due in large part to your prayer 

support and the well wishes I received in 
the mail. I pray for all our Pastorate 
parishioners but know that I prayed 

especially for all those who prayed for me 
and/or sent cards and for your 

intentions. Please don’t stop now—let us 
continue to pray for one another. Let us 

continue to BE CHURCH! 
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Do You Have Questions about the 
Mass?  If you’re like most Catholics, 
there are parts of the Mass where you 
have questions about what’s going on. 
Here’s a great opportunity for you to get 
those questions answered by an expert, 

our very own Father John. As part of the Pastorate 
RCIA program, Father will offer a “dry Mass” on 
Thursday, February 13, at 7:00 p.m. at St. Mary 
Catholic Church in Strawberry Point. What’s a ‘dry 
Mass’? Father will explain the Mass as he says it. 
Attending this Mass is a great way to deepen your 
experience of “the source and summit” of our 
Catholic faith. Everybody’s welcome! 
 

Financial Stewardship—In the first 
reading, Isaiah urges us in the name 
of the Lord to feed the hungry, shelter 
the homeless, and clothe the naked.  
If we do so, he assures us, the Lord 
will hear and answer our cries for help in time of 
need. 
 
JANUARY PRIEST SUBSTITUTES—Please 
remember in your prayers the priests who helped 
cover in my absence. I am most grateful to them, 
and they all remarked how good it was to worship 
with you. Special thanks to the priests from St.  
Francis Xavier in Dyersville for their pastoral care for 
the funerals. It was a blessing for you to be here! 

 
FUTURE 
WORSHIP 
SCHEDULES—As 
we continue to plan 
for the future and 
taking into account 
the increasing 

difficulty of getting priests to assist, please know that 
we will continue to do the best we can for worship 
and pastoral care.  ASH WEDNESDAY is the last of 
this month (February 26), and after reviewing 
attendance from last year, it is apparent that later 
Mass times are more convenient for most 
parishioners. The 2020 Ash Wednesday schedule 
will be: 
  4:30 p.m.—St. Joseph Ash Wednesday Mass 

and Ashes 
  6:00 p.m.—St. Mary Ash Wednesday Mass  
  and Ashes 
  7:30 p.m.—St. Mark Ash Wednesday Mass  
  and Ashes 
This schedule is consistent with our current Holyday 
Mass schedule at the three largest parishes. 
Remember to prioritize worshipping in one of the 
Emmaus Pastorate Parishes over just “getting it in” 
someplace. God blesses your sacrifice! 
 

2020 Emmaus Pastorate  
Town Hall Meetings  

TOWN HALLS  
NEED YOU!  

 
Mark your calendars (and 

change your schedules if need be) so that 
you can participate in your 2020 Parish 
Town Hall Meeting! Information, 
discussion and planning are critical as 
each parish develops a vision for the 
future! From singles, young married 
couples, empty-nesters, widows and all 
senior citizens---WE NEED YOU! 
 

St. Mary 
Tuesday,  February 18, 6:30-8:00 p.m. 

St. Mark 
Sunday, February 23, 11:30 a.m.-1:00 p.m.. 

St. Joseph 
Thursday, March 5, 6:30-8:00 p.m. 

Sacred Heart 
Tuesday, March 10, 6:30-8:00 p.m. 

Our Sympathy and Prayers to~  
 Elaine Wulfekuhle and Leo and Dorothy 

Roling on the death of Jeanne Rolfes, sister 
of Elaine and Leo, who passed away on 
January 30, in Manchester.  

 The family of Pat McTaggart who passed 
away on January 19 in Elkader.  

 Marjorie and John Finley on the death of 
Marjorieõs sister Norma Hughes, who 
passed away on December 10, in Santa 
Clara, California.  

 
St. Joseph Parish Is Hosting an Event titled 
"Whose Life? A Jumpstart to Discussing God's 
Calling at Home" on Wednesday, February 12, 
from 6:30-7:45 p.m. in the St. Joseph Parish Hall. 
The event will feature a panel discussion 
presented by Father John, a variety of religious 
sisters and brothers, and married couples from the 
area who will share their experience of living out 
God's call in their chosen state of life.  All are 
welcome, especially parents and students in 
grades 7-12.  There will be a Q&A session where 
anyone can ask the panelists questions.  
Questions about the event can be directed to John 
Uhal (563-245-2548).    
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Pˉʸː ʽˆˉ ˋʿʼ  
E˄˄ʸˌˊ Pʸˊˋˆˉʸˋʼ. 

Financial Peace 
University!  Classes 
begin this Thursday, 
February 13, from 6:00-
8:00 p.m.  All other 
classes will be held on 
Mondays, starting 
February 17, also from 6:00-8:00 p.m. The 
program is  sponsored by St. Mark Parish and is 
open to ALL Pastorate members. If interested in 
attending and for more information, contact Jody 
Kerns (563-920-4836). The program is free, but 
does have a one time upfront registration material 
cost. 
 
Catholic Charities Helps the Most Vulnerable—
Did you know that individual contributions make up 
nearly 50% of the Catholic Charities annual 
operating budget—every gift is important and 
every gift helps!  As the social service arm of the 
Catholic Church, Catholic Charities work to the 
most vulnerable among us is critical.  Make your 
contribution to the Catholic Charities Annual 
Appeal today.  Make your check payable to 
Catholic Charities.  It can be put in your 
parish’s Sunday collection and the parish office will 
send it on to Catholic Charities.  
 
Sisters of St. Francis Franciscan Common 
Venture is a volunteer program sponsored by 
the Sisters of St. Francis of Dubuque, Iowa, that 
provides the opportunity for persons age 20+ to 
contribute their time, commitment and talent in 
service among people who are poor. There are 
multiple service opportunities from a Native 
American Retreat Center in Montana to a food 
bank’s community garden. Long-term service is 
also available. If interested, contact Sr. Michelle 
Balek, OSF (3390 Windsor Ave; Dubuque IA 
52001; 563-583-9786; balekm@osfdbq.org) or 
visit website :  www.osfdbq.org/commonventure 
for a listing of the 2020 opportunities and a 
downloadable brochure and application materials. 

Pastorate Meetings Schedule 
The schedule of all Pastorate meetings for the 

upcoming month will be published in the last bulletin 
of the prior month.  

Feb. 11 St. Patrick Town Hall Mtg., Parish Center, 
6:30 p.m. 

Feb. 13 Pastorate Staff Meeting, St. Mark Conference 
Room, 4:00 p.m. 

Feb. 22 Emmaus Council & Leadership Group Mtg., 
12:30-3:00 p.m., St. Joseph Parish Center 

Feb. 23 St. Mark Town Hall Mtg., Parish Center, 
11:30 a.m. 

Reminder—Anytime school is closed because of 
the weather or there is a late start, there will be 

no Mass celebrated in the Pastorate. 
 

Also, if there is a funeral at any parish, the usual 
morning Mass will not be celebrated. 

St. Patrick, Colesburg 
Sunday Eucharist Celebration 

First & third Sundays of month—8:00 a.m. 

2020 St. Patrick Parish  
Town Hall Meeting  

Tuesday, February 11  
6:30-8:00 p.m.  

YOUR TOWN HALL  
MEETING NEEDS YOU!  

 
Mark your calendars (and change your 
schedules if need be) so that you can 

participate in your 2020 Parish Town Hall 
Meeting! Information, discussion and planning 
are critical as each parish develops a vision 
for the future! From singles, young married 

couples, empty-nesters, widows and all senior 
citizens---WE NEED YOU! 

 
Just a Reminder—The 
Pay It Forward Collection 
will be taken up next 
weekend.  Please be 
generous! 

 
Thank You to all who donated food and their time 
to help at the last two funerals and other parish 
activities. It is greatly appreciated.  

Tithing Report from February 1-2 
Budget ................................................................ $1,353.00 
ACH Budget .......................................................... $530.00 
Offertory ................................................................ $123.00 
Parish Center Building Fund .............................. $2,300.00 
Total Received.................................................. $4,306.00 
Catholic Charities .................................................. $410.00 

mailto:balekm@osfdbq.org
http://www.osfdbq.org/commonventure
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St. Mark (Continued) 

For the Week of February 8, we light the candles 
for John Miehe, as requested by Vernelda Miehe. 

St. Joseph, Elkader 

St. Patrick (Continued) 

St. Mark, Edgewood 

Tithing Report from February 1-2 
Budget ............................................................... $1,577.00 
ACH Budget ...................................................... $1,658.00 
Offertory................................................................ $125.00 
Building Fund ......................................................... $20.00 
Total Received ................................................. $3,380.00 
Catholic Charities ................................................. $310.00 

Reminder—Do You Have a Special Intention you 
would like to pray for by lighting a candle?  
Candles are available in the Parish Office for $5 per 
candle per week. Stop by the office and ask a staff 
member to light one for you.  
 

The World Day of Prayer is an 
ecumenical, worldwide effort to 
unite Christian women in prayer for 
peace and justice. Sound like 
something you’d like to be a part of? 
St. Mark Parish is hosting the event 
in Edgewood on Friday, March 6. A 

prayer service will be held at St. Mark Church at 
11:30 a.m., and a luncheon will be offered at noon in 
the Parish Center. Women from every congregation 
throughout the pastorate are welcome to attend! 
 
There Are Many Sources of Grief 
in our Lives. If you’d like to connect 
with a program that can help you 
manage whatever grief you’re 
experiencing, please call the 
pastorate office at 563-928-7200, 
and we’ll connect you with a program to help you. 
 
The Residents at the Edgewood Convalescent 
Home and Lincolnwood Assisted Living would 
love for you to join them when Father John 
celebrates Mass with them at 2:00 p.m. on 
Wednesday, February 12, in the dining room at the 
convalescent home. The more people present, the 
more the joy! 
 
Plan to attend the St. Mark Parish Life Meeting on 
Monday, February 10, at 7:00 p.m. in the Parish 
Center.  If you are wondering if you are a member 
of this committee ... you ARE!  Everyone is needed 
to keep the "life" in our parish family!  See you 
there! 

A 50/50 Raffle will be held in 

conjunction with the Fish Fry.  

Tickets may be purchased at any 

parish office!  

Tithing Report from February 1-2 
Budget ................................................................ $2,557.00 
Offertory ................................................................ $156.00 
Total Received.................................................. $2,713.00 
Souper Bowl.......................................................... $246.00 
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St. Joseph (Continued) St. Mary (Continued) 

The Next Community Meal will be held on 
February 19 with serving from 5:00-6:30 p.m. The 
menu includes chili, crackers, cheese slice, 
cinnamon roll and relishes. Deliveries are available 
in Strawberry Point by calling Kris (563-419-5329) 
or Delaine (563-920-2753) before 3:00 p.m. on 
February 19.   Carry outs are also available or dine 
in and enjoy some social time. 
 
The food pantry will be open on February 19 
from 3:00-6:30 p.m. 
Pantry Needs 
100% juice/tomato juice vegetable oil 
Canned pasta dinners honey 
Mayo and salad dressings Ketsup 
Jam or jelly salt 
Pepper cornstarch 
Baking soda brown sugar 
Pasta sauce sugar 
Flour Pork n beans 
Canned chicken vinegar 
Saltine crackers tomato soup 
Margarine frozen orange juice 
Cake mixes peaches/pears/ 
Disinfectant cleaners applesauce 
Dish soap  Kleenex 
Laundry soap 

Sacred Heart, Volga 
Sunday Eucharist Celebration 

Second & fourth Sundays of month—8:00 a.m. 

Scholarship Opportunity  
for St. Joseph/ 

Sacred Heart Students 
 

Applications for the St. 
Joseph and Sacred Heart 
Senior Scholarship are 
available on the Emmaus Pastorate website under 
the St. Joseph tab. Download the application, 
complete it and submit it to St. Joseph Parish Office 
by Friday, March 20.  Printed copies are available at 
the Parish Office.  

St. Mary, Strawberry Point 

Tithing Report from February 1-2 
Budget ............................................................... $2,557.00 
Offertory ................................................................ $156.00 
Total Received ................................................. $2,713.00 
Souper Bowl ......................................................... $246.00 

The St. Joseph Knights of 
Columbus Council #2209 awards 
a scholarship each year to every 
child (male and female) of 
St. Joseph Parish Knights of 
Columbus members.  Students 
must be seniors, have been 

confirmed and participated in parish activities/
programs over the years—a member of Faith 
Formation, participated in a mission, served as an 
acolyte or assisted St. Joseph Parish in any way.  
For information on the scholarships, search one of  
the following:  kofc.org  home page and search 
Scholarships; Knights of Columbus  
Scholarships 2019-2020 Schoolò or 
“USASCHOLARSHIP.COMò.  In the 2018-19 year,  
the Knights of Columbus awarded 677 
scholarships totaling more than $905,204.88.  
Many of these scholarships are available for 
Catholic colleges and universities.   

Mass Intentions—If you would like to schedule a 
Mass, contact Kari (563-933-6166).  Slots are filling 
up quickly so if you need a particular date, call as 
soon as possible.  The suggested stipend for a Mass 
is $5. 
 
Reminder—Mark Your Calendar—St. Mary Fish 
Fry is scheduled for Friday, February 28, serving 
from 4:30-8:00 p.m.  Plan to attend.  More 
information next week. 

Games Day—February 23 (weather permitting); 
Sacred Heart will be offering an afternoon of 
games and fun to break up the winter blahs. 
Snacks and beverages provided.  There will be a 
Free Will donation collected, and Bingo will be 25 
cents per game.  That's all it will cost all afternoon to 
have fun, so please join us in fellowship and some 
friendly competition.   

http://kofc.org/
http://usascholarship.com/


Emmaus Pastorate Staff 

Pastorate 
 Pastor—Father John Haugen 
 563-543-5873; dbq072@dbqarch.org 
 

 Bulletin Editor—Joyce Whelan  
 563-928-7200; dbq072sec2@dbqarch.org 
 

 Business Manager—Sandy Klaus 
 563-928-7200; dbq072bm@dbqarch.org 
 

St. Patrick
 Admin Secretary/Bookkeeper—Jennifer Ciesielski  
 563-928-7200; dbq072sec@dbqarch.org 
 

 Director of Faith Formation—Deanne Wulfekuhle 
 563-921-3340; dbq044re@dbqarch.org 
 

St. Mark 
 Admin Secretary/Bookkeeper—Jennifer Ciesielski  
 563-928-7200; dbq072sec@dbqarch.org 
 

 Director of Faith Formation—Jody Kerns  
 563-928-7200; dbq072re@dbqarch.org 
 

 Music Coordinator—Jane Christiansen 
 563-245-2585; dbq072s2@dbqarch.org 
 

 Pastoral Associate/RCIA—Marsha Hauser 
 563-928-7200; dbq072s1@dbqarch.org 
 

St. Joseph 
 Bookkeeper—Theresa Palas 
 563-245-2548; dbq074bk@dbqarch.org 
  

 Pastoral Associate/Director-Faith Formation/ 
 Music Coordinator—-John Uhal 
 563-245-2548; dbq072s3@dbqarch.org 
 

 Pastoral Assoc/Faith Formation Asst—Janine Berns 
 563-880-2107; dbq074s@dbqarch.org 
 

 Secretary—Janie Wiley 
 563-245-2548; dbq074sec@dbqarch.org 
 

St. Mary 
 Bookkeeper—Jennifer Ciesielski  
 563-928-7200; dbq072sec@dbqarch.org 
 
 

 Director of Faith Formation—Lori Keppler 
 563-880-1758 (cell); dbq194re@dbqarch.org 
 

 Music Coordinator—Theresa Breitbach 
 563-933-6166  
 

 Pastoral Associate/Liturgy—Deb Schloss 
 563-933-6166; 563-920-8263 (cell); 
 dbq194s1@dbqarch.org 
 

 Secretary—Kari Erwin 
 563-933-6166; dbq194s2@dbqarch.org 
 

Sacred Heart 
 Bookkeeper—Theresa Palas  
 563-245-2548; dbq074bk@dbqarch.org 
   

 Prog Manager Faith Formation—Melissa Fettkether  
 319-551-7941; dbq204ff@dbqarch.org 
 

 Secretary—Jennifer Ciesielski 
 319-327-0880; dbq204sec@dbqarch.org 
 

  
 
 
 
   

  
 

Pastoral Council Chairs 
 

St. Patrick Parish 
 John Wessel 563-856-5008 
St. Mark Parish 
 Daryl Jaeger 563-380-0863 
St. Joseph Parish 
 Ann Gibney 563-245-1597 
St. Mary Parish 
 Jerry Ketoff 563-581-2488 
Sacred Heart Parish  
 Beth Petsche 319-610-7358 

 

Father John 
 
St. Mary 
Lucas Baker 
Doug Behrens 
Kate Breitbach 
Mark Broich 
Robert Broich 
Mary Elsbury 
Carolyn Farmer Morrissey 
Denny Gaffney 
Merlin Goedken 
Pat Grady 
Bonnie Hayes 
Kathy Keppler 
Virginia Keppler 
Eleanor Maas 
Sheryl Porter 
Jill Sparrgrove 
Ralph Werner 
 

St. Joseph 
Luke Baade 
Eli Belser 
Maureen Bergan 
Ronnie Dougherty 
Peg Ferguson 
Ronald Fette 
Abby Folsom 
Marge Hamann 
Ruth & Don Hamilton 
Jerry Kessler 
Jacquie McTaggart 
Jerry Powell 
Karen Sewell 
Sherry Westemeier 
Katey Wright 

Sacred Heart 
Connie Blume 
Patti Dillon 
Lois Erickson 
Mary Fedeler 
Jennie (Polkow) Haight 
 

St. Mark 
Zach Fisher 
Julie Funke 
Scarlett Galloway 
Bonnie Helle 
Erika Hempstead 
Irwin (Butch) Marx 
Tracy Ogden 
Jessi Overmann 
Allen Schaefers 
Kay Schaffer 
Tryce Sperfslage 
Diane Uhlenkamp 
Tiny Weigel 
Liam Young 
 

St. Patrick 
T.J. Breitbach 
Rick Budden 
Father Thomas Bush 
Doug Goebel 
Jack Goebel 
Kay Jones 
Colin Majerus 
Jim & Marie Pasker 
Bob Pasker 
Anna Marie Ries 
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IN OUR THOUGHTS AND PRAYERS 

The deadline for the February 22-23 
bulletin is  February 13 .  E-mail all 

articles to Joyce at 
dbq072sec2@dbqarch.org.   

mailto:dbq204sec@dbqarch.org

